


Mr. Hillier 
Assistant Head Teacher 

Welcome all to another edition of The 

Howard School newsletter. 

 

Since our last newsletter, the verified 

performance tables have been            

released by the DfE and as a school, we 

could not be more proud of the results 

achieved by our students last year.  As a 

school, we were the top performing all 

boys non-selective school in Kent and 

Medway.  Our results even surpassed 

many grammar schools in our area.  The 

progress our students made is +0.24, 

where the average progress made 

across Kent is -0.12, whilst across England 

it is -0.03. 
 

These incredible results are the culmination of all the hard work and effort 

our students place into their education on a daily basis, as well as the con-

stant support we receive from parents. This outstanding achievement is also 

of course thanks to the unwavering dedication and commitment from the 

staff here at The Howard.  

 

This all said, for me The Howard School has always been more than a        

collection of outstanding results.  For me, The Howard School impresses me 

with how the community comes together for an array of incredible worth-

while and different causes.  The sheer volume of donations that we received 

for Gillingham Street Angels to mark ‘World Food Day’, for example, was         

incredible!  As a community of students, parents and staff, we have raised 

nearly £700 for Pancreatic Cancer UK in memory of our friend and             

colleague, Mr. Mark Humphrys which is remarkable!  And of course, we are 

just starting our collection of donations for Christmas items for the homeless 

adults and children within our community. 

 

Our results are brilliant, but these issues we continue to support make me 

proud beyond comparison to work here! 



 

A review of our trip to Iceland by JH in Year 10 

I really liked the Iceland trip, it is an experience not everyone gets to 

enjoy. I found the Sky Lagoon (a geothermal spa) the best part of 

the trip as you get an amazing view and it’s very relaxing. I really  

enjoyed the places we went to such as the geysers, waterfalls and 

especially the glacier as it is a once in a lifetime experience and 

when you get to the top the view is amazing. Not everyone will be 

able to go onto the glacier because it is expected to melt due to 

the release of greenhouse gases and global warming. Also, the 

black sand beaches were good for geological reasons as it shows 

how erosion has happened as there is a cave and a stack which 

was really interesting to see. When we went to Reykjavik, I enjoyed it 

as you could go inside the Hallgrimskirkja ,which is a church, or you 

could walk around and get souvenirs. It was a shame that we 

couldn’t go to the Reykjanes peninsula and the blue lagoon as 

there was a volcano that could have erupted at any time (the local 

residents were evacuated for their safety) and there were small 

ground tremors in Grindavik, for safety reasons these were all 

closed. We had a tour guide called Odin, he was really friendly and 

knowledgeable about Iceland considering he was from Spain, and 

he really made this trip better. But the most fantastic thing about this 

trip was our Howard School teachers who made the trip possible 

against all odds as they treated us well and were fun to be with. 

Overall, I would highly recommend visiting Iceland to anyone. 



As part of our ongoing STEM programme of 

activities, some students from Years 7 and 8 

engaged in a Giant Tetrahedron Challenge. 

Our students enjoyed the challenge and 

collaborated to build the biggest and 

strongest tetrahedron going!   

Our STEM activities are always such a big hit 

with our students, and we very much look 

forward to our future projects. 



 





With proud thanksgiving, a mother for her children, 

England mourns for her dead across the sea. 

Flesh of her flesh they were, spirit of her spirit, 

Fallen in the cause of the free. 

Solemn the drums thrill: Death august and royal 

Sings sorrow up into immortal spheres. 

There is music in the midst of desolation 

And a glory that shines upon our tears. 

They went with songs to the battle, they were young, 

Straight of limb, true of eye, steady and aglow. 

They were staunch to the end against odds uncounted, 

They fell with their faces to the foe. 

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old: 

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun and in the morning 

We will remember them. 

They mingle not with their laughing comrades again; 

They sit no more at familiar tables of home; 

They have no lot in our labour of the day-time; 

They sleep beyond England's foam. 

But where our desires are and our hopes profound, 

Felt as a well-spring that is hidden from sight, 

To the innermost heart of their own land they are known 

As the stars are known to the Night; 

As the stars that shall be bright when we are dust, 

Moving in marches upon the heavenly plain, 

As the stars that are starry in the time of our darkness, 

To the end, to the end, they remain. 

For the Fallen - Poem by Laurence Binyon 

Photo credit: HG, Year 9 

Ms. Bassant  has  s tarted a                

Photography Ambassadors group 

that will be attending many of our 

school events to take photos as well 

as mark many of the school’s special 

occasions such as the photos above 

for ‘Remembrance’.  Well done to 

these boys and we look forward to 

their excellent work in coming     

newsletters. 



Mr Webb, Mr Murphy, Mr Cooper, Mr    

Julian, Mr Hillier, Mr Halsey, Mr Knights, Mr 

Flack, Mr Barker, Mr Doe and Mr Loftus 

will be doing ‘Movember’ to raise money 

and awareness for Pancreatic Cancer 

UK. Our colleague Mr Humphrys passed 

away a year ago due to pancreatic 

Cancer, and we wanted to do this in 

memory of Mark, as well as to try and 

help as many others who are suffering at 

the cruel hands of Cancer. 

Any money given will be going directly 

to the Pancreatic Cancer UK charity, so 

please  donate what you can. 

It’s unacceptable that more than half of   

people diagnosed with pancreatic   

cancer die within 3 months. Survival rates 

have improved enormously for most  

cancers, yet for pancreatic cancer, this 

is not the case. 

Pancreatic Cancer UK is dedicated to 

taking on this injustice using every       

possible means. They're supporting    

people with pancreatic cancer now, 

campaigning, and funding vital research 

to transform the future. Help them to 

make the breakthroughs that people 

with pancreatic cancer so desperately 

need. 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/howardstaffmovember-1698840141041?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%

2Fhowardstaffmovember-1698840141041&utm_source=copyLink&utm_campaign=pfp-share 



 





 

 

 

Some of our Year 12 students received their Professional Development 

Leadership certificates this morning after successfully completing the 

Congratulations to EW and EO who both received the Gold Award for 

their contribution to school life. 

To mark anti-bullying week, students and staff were encouraged to express 

their individuality and remind people that it’s ok to be different by wearing 

odd-socks! 





 

 

Have a concern  
about a student? 

Need some help or advice?  People you can talk to: 

Pastoral Manager 

Ms. McComas 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Deputy Head Teacher 

Mr. Green 

Safeguarding Lead 

Assistant Head Teacher SENCo 

Mrs. Deakin 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Senior Head of Year  

Ms. Ali 

Safeguarding Officer 

 

Mrs. Parish 

Safeguarding Officer 

Senior Head of Year  

Mr. Longe 

Safeguarding Officer 

Visitors: please email greens@thehowardschool.co.uk 

Howard School Staff: report on our internal reporting system 

Students: contact any member of the safeguarding team 

01634 388765 | www.thehoward-that.org.uk | office@thehowardschool.co.uk 

Have a concern you would like to raise or discuss? 



 Exciting news! 

 

We are running our first trip to 

Krakow for History students in 

Year 9, 10 and 12 in order to 

develop knowledge and   

understanding of Nazi racial 

ideology and the treatment 

of Eastern European Jews. 

We will have the opportunity 

to take part in a guided tour 

of  Auschwitz-Birkenau as well  

as a unique opportunity to meet a concentration camp survivor or 

relative at the   Galicia Museum. 

 

For further information on the trip, please do speak with anyone from 

the History department who will be able to share all of the information 

with you.  Please do note that our residential trips do have a habit of 

selling our very quickly, so please do book your place sooner  rather 

than later!  Our trips are always sold on a first-come, first-served basis! 



In preparation for part of their written exam, earlier in the term our GCSE 

Drama students watched ‘The Ocean at the end of the Lane’ at the Noël 

Coward theatre in London’s West End. Our students were blown away by 

the story, performances and very clever staging of this fantastic adaption 

of Neil Gaiman’s fantastical novel!  



 

Mr. J Johal - Head of School 

johalj@thehowardschool.co.uk 

01634 388765 ext. 3004 

 

Mr. R. Hillier - Assistant Head Teacher 

hillierr@thehowardschool.co.uk 

01634 388765 ext. 3011 


